Southside BMX Club
	Newsletter








May 2007


Welcome New Members
	· Julien Rogers
	· Julian Patrick

	· Justine Short
	· Tyler Pfeiffer

	· Jonah Ostermeyer
	· James Gurden

	· Benjamin Lawrance
	· Kaden Clark

	· Dylan Marshall
	· Yuliang Seow


We hope you enjoy your racing with us at Southside BMX Club. Remember to nominate NO LATER than 3:20pm and please don’t hesitate to speak to any committee member if you have any questions.
Trophy Presentations this weekend
This Saturday 19th May. Please remember that you must have raced the required number of club scoring days to be eligible for an award. The awards will be presented at half time.
Congratulations
To all our Southside riders who recently competed at the National Championships in Lake Macquarie NSW. A particular mention to Jonas Aranda who came 2nd in the 11 boys final and Andrew Schultz who was 7th in the 15 boys final. Well done!! All results are available now on the BMXWA website.
Champbikz
The National Champbikz and Probikz series for 2007 was wrapped up at Lake Macquarie over the weekend of the National titles. Congratulations to Andrew Schultz who placed 8th in the 15boys. A great result, well done. (This series is held over 11 events Nationwide).
Southside Super Series
Was an exciting and well run day. We had well over 350 riders on the day and until the heavens opened it was great racing! Many thanks to ALL the committee and club members who helped out on the day in various roles. You know who you are! It is truly appreciated. Also thanks to all our sponsors, families and members from other BMX clubs who helped support this event.
Racing Long Weekend
It will be decided on Saturday 26th May as to whether Southside will be racing on Saturday 2nd June. This is the long weekend and some families are traveling to Kalgoorlie for the Super series. Other families are just taking a well earned mid year break! We need to find out who will be available on the 2nd to help with track set-up, race nominations, start gate etc. There will be no scoring on this day! Please stay tuned!
Race Photos ( www.circlework.com.au )
The sports photographer that was at the club race day on Saturday 12th May has the photos on his website now. He has some fantastic photos of riders of all ages on his website. Please ‘do yourself a favour’ and check it out. They are also available to purchase at $15 ea.
Chocolate Fundraiser
We have received most of the money for this fundraiser. If you haven’t returned your money OR uneaten chocolate PLEASE do so ASAP. We need this in so as not to make a financial loss on this promotion.
Duty Roster
For Round 2 will be ready for the start of the round. We need volunteers for canteen, staging, pointing (finish line decision maker), flags, 1st Aid etc. If you would like to help but are not sure what to do, please see Carl (President) cphough1@bigpond.com or Tania (Scoring Registrar) tan.rich@bigpond.net.au and they will get you started in the right direction. We do need some new faces please.
Many Thanks
To our friends at the Mount Pleasant Baptist Church for their help at the Easter Busy Bee. It was really appreciated by us all.
Race Jerseys
An order is being placed for more Southside race jerseys. They will be approx $60 each and will be ready in time for the State titles in October. We have all sizes available if you order. We do need an order of 20 to go ahead. If you would like one please see Tania tan.rich@bigpond.net.au to get your name on the order list.
Changes to Race Calendar
Any changes that are made are put directly onto the club web page. Please check it regularly.
Ladies T-Shirts & Jackets
We are taking expressions of interest for the ladies V-neck &/or round neck club T Shirts. (approx $20 each). We are also looking at a club jacket for the ladies. It will be a similar design to the current BMXWA one that some members are still wearing. They are very warm and semi waterproof. Perfect for BMX winter racing! We hope to have one available to look at soon. They are navy/red and approx $70 with the club logo on it. Please see Tania.
Nominations
Due to the large number of riders, nominating at Southside, racing will have to start on time, so that we finish before it gets too dark. Therefore, nominations will close at 3:20pm SHARP! If you arrive later than 3:20pm you will be able to race but you will not be scored. This will come into effect immediately.
New Members
· Please make sure you have given your email address (if you have one) to Wendy our membership registrar (or garlick@iinet.net.au ) as we send out this monthly newsletter via email wherever possible. Also any last minute info/reminders are sent this way.
· It is a requirement that all bikes have a number plate and the correct race number. Now that most of the licenses have been processed by BMXA & BMXWA these numbers should now be available. This will help our finish line and commentators. They are available at the canteen for $10 + $1 for each number needed.
State Championships 2007
This year will be held at the Byford BMX track on the weekend of 6th & 7th October. Nominations for this will be available soon and nominations close approx 6 weeks before the event.
Gate Practice
Is still on Thursday afternoons. The track is open to licensed riders in FULL protective race gear from 4:30pm – 5:30pm. We do need some more helpers to keep this going. We cannot operate the start gate without 1st Aid in attendance. If you can spare an hour please come on down!
	Licenses due to expire:


Jonas Aranda
19 May 2007
Brody Ainger
20 May 2007
Samuel Sandelin McCann
28 May 2007
Lenny McTaggart
24 May 2007
Luke Sangster
27 May 2007
Callan Shiel
27 May 2007
Daniel Mulcahy
15 June 2007
Brody Hankin
10 June 2007
Michael Harper
10 June 2007
Christopher Miller
10 June 2007









